
RFP 2024-10 IFM Predictive Analytical Consultant 
Questions and Answers  

 
No. Bidder Questions: Covered CA - Response: 

 
1. 

Reference: RFP 2024-10 IFM 
 
Would the contractor be precluded from being 
awarded future contracts to implement any 
mitigation controls recommended as part of this 
contract? 
 

Yes, the contractor would be precluded from being 
awarded any future contracts to implement any 
mitigation controls recommended as part of this 
Contract. Per the Covered California Procurement 
and Contracting Manual (PCM) section 8.12, “A 
person, firm, or subsidiary awarded a consulting 
services contract shall not submit a bid or be 
awarded a contract for the services or goods 
suggested in that consulting services contract 
except that a person, firm, or subsidiary may be 
awarded a subcontract of no more than ten 
percent (10%) of the total monetary value of the 
consulting services contract.” 

 
2. Reference: Exhibit A -Scope of Work, Reporting 

Headquarters Location 
 
If the contractor has project leadership on-site, 
will Covered California authorize support services 
to be conducted and/or located off-site? 
 
 

The contract calls for the awardee of the contract 
to report to CCA onsite (Expo). However, support 
services to be conducted and/or located off-site 
will be on a case-by-case basis dependent on 
business needs. 

3. Reference: Exhibit B, Attachment 1 - Cost 
Worksheet 
 
Cost Worksheet states, "Covered California 
anticipates that Contractor will work an average of 
40 hours per month for the duration of the 
Agreement."  Can Covered California confirm if 
this is 40 hours per month/per staffing position? 
 

The average of 40 hours per month will be inclusive 
of all direct and indirect costs for all activities, 
labor, materials, tools, equipment, and travel 
required to perform and/or support services under 
the Agreement.  
 
The 40 hours per month is an overall average and is 
not guaranteed for each staffing position, but for 
the overall work being done under this contract. 
 

  


